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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
Board of Geologists
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Friday, March 7th, 2008 at 10:00 a.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room B, Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
04-18-2008
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Steven M. Smailer, President, Professional Member

William Schenck, Vice-President, Professional Member

Amos Aiken, Public Member

Lorene Athey, Public Member
Kim McKenna, Professional Member
Dana A. Long, Public Member
Stephen Williams, Professional Member
DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL
      Allison Reardon, Deputy Attorney General
Margaret Foreit, Administrative Specialist III
MEMBERS ABSENT
None
CALL TO ORDER
Mr. Smailer called the meeting to order at 10:10 a.m.

REVIEW OF MINUTES 
The Board reviewed the minutes from the February 8th, 2008 board meeting.  Mr. Williams made a motion, seconded by Mr. Aiken to approve the minutes with the proposed changes.  The motion was unanimously carried.  

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Discuss Strategic Planning Goals
Travel Fees and ASBOG

Ms. Warren stated that travel fees are set bi-annually.  The fees for licensure which could be used to increase the travel budget had already been submitted for review.  Ms. Warren stated that the 
board should submit any increases in travel for 2010 to Mr. Collins no later than November of 2009.  
      ASBOG Council Workshop

      Mr. Sandy Schenck will be attending the ASBOG Council Workshop on April 3 and 4th in 

      Cody, Wyoming.  Mr. Schenck will give a report at the April board meeting. 
Newsletter

The board office has received the submissions from Ms. McKenna of the continuing education update as well as the ASBOG Council Workshop from Mr. Schenck.  Mr. Smailer will submit the President’s message before the April 2008 board meeting. 
NEW BUSINESS 

Review of Application by Reciprocity
A motion was made by Mr. Smailer, seconded by Ms. McKenna to approve the application of Alden B. Richardson for licensure by examination.  The motion was unanimously carried. A 
Review of Application for Continuing Education

Ms. McKenna made a motion, seconded by Mr. Schenck to approve the following continuing education as listed. The motion was unanimously carried.


Course:  Advanced Statistics for Environmental Professionals.

Hours:    8.0 hours

OTHER BUSINESS

Mr. Schenck informed the board that the State of Maryland currently has a bill pending to create a 

Board of Geology.
PUBLIC COMMENT

None
NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING

The next meeting is scheduled for April 18th, 2008 at 10:00 am in Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.  
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, Mr. Aiken made a motion to adjourn the meeting, which was seconded by Mr. Schenck. The motion was unanimously carried. The meeting adjourned at          11:20 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Margaret A. Foreit

Margaret Foreit 

Administrative Specialist III
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